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West Penn Hospital, a part of Allegheny Health Network, operates and provides care, treatment, and 
services without discrimination and limitation on the basis of age, AIDS or HIV status, ancestry, race, 
color, physical or mental disability, gender/sexual identity, expression or preference, gender dysphoria, 
national origin, ethnicity, culture, language, socioeconomic status, source of payment, religion/religious 
creed, sex, sexual orientation, union status, or any other characteristic protected by law or regulation  
in compliance with federal and state regulations and civil rights laws including, but not limited to:  
Title VI of the Federal Civil Rights Act of 1964 (42 U.S.C.A §§ 2000e – 2000e-17), the Pennsylvania Human 
Relations Act (43 P. S. §§ 951 – 962.2), the Pennsylvania Department of Health Regulations (28 Pa. Code 
§§ 51.11 – 51.13), The Joint Commission accrediting standards, the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990 
(42 U.S.C.A. §§ 12101 – 12213), and Section 1557 of the Affordable Care Act. This notice does not create 
legal obligations above and beyond those contained within established state and federal law.

West Penn Hospital does not discriminate when: providing inpatient or outpatient admission or care; 
assigning patients or residents to rooms, floors, and sections; asking patients or residents about 
roommate preferences; assigning staff to patient or resident services; utilization of the health care 
facility; transfers of patients or residents from their rooms; and granting staff privileges of professionally 
qualified personnel.

In order to include and treat individuals in a nondiscriminatory manner, West Penn Hospital provides free 
aids and services to people with disabilities to communicate effectively with us, such as qualified sign 
language interpreters. West Penn Hospital also provides free language services to people whose primary 
language is not English, such as qualified interpreters and information written in other languages.

If you believe that West Penn Hospital has failed to provide these services or discriminated in another 
way based upon race, color, national origin, age, disability, sex, or other grounds set forth above, you  
can file a grievance with the Grievance Officer, 4800 Friendship Avenue, Pittsburgh, PA 15224, or by  
calling 412-578-4584 or 412-578-5000. You may file a grievance online through the AHN website  
at ahn.org/contact-allegheny-health-network. You can also file a civil rights complaint with the  
U.S. Department of Health and Human Services, Office for Civil Rights via ocrportal.hhs.gov/ocr/ 
portal/lobby.jsf, by mail at 200 Independence Avenue SW, Room 509F, HHH Building, Washington D.C. 
20201, or by calling 1-800-868-1019 or 800-537-7697 (TDD). Complaint forms are available at  
hhs.gov/ocr/office/file/index.html.
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